
Hello my name is Paul Goodell and I'm a resident of Curry County.  
I'm writing this in response to the proposed House Bill 4005.  
This bill is nothing more the opportunistic infringement on our second amendment rights. There are 
already child endangerment laws on the books. This law will be barely enforceable and at best 
selectively enforceable. Resources would be better spent on things like childhood gun safety education 
programs in our schools.  
 
I believe this law will also cost Oregon taxpayers money when it is inevitably challenged in court.  Laws 
that mandate the locking up a firearms have already been struck down by the Supreme Court in the 
2008 Heller vs. DC decision.  
 
Thank you and please don't waste the states time and money on feudal feel good laws that do nothing 
for public safety.  
 
Sincerely, 
Paul Goodell 
 


